

## Laura H. Carnell School

1100 Devereaux Avenue Philadelphia, PA 19111

## HILDERBRAND PELZER III, Principal TAMERON DANCY, Assistant Principal

KIA JOHNSON, Assistant Principal Webgui.phila.k12.pa.us/schools/c/Carnell

Office: 215-400-3150 Fax: 215-537-6305

March 18, 2019

To Whom It May Concern:

Young Achievers Learning Center, Inc. has been committed to servicing quality programming at Carnell Elementary and the community since 2008. As Principal of Carnell Elementary, I believe Young Achievers to be an exemplary and dedicated before-afterschool and summer camp program that is committed to excellence and successfully implementing systems for meeting high standards to improving youth life skills and academic & social development and quality experiences.

Newly implemented, Young Achievers has partnered with Philly Reading Coaches at Carnell Elementary. The program works by pairing trained volunteers with Young Achievers students-kindergarten through 3rd grade, and by providing fun and child-guided reading experiences that help build reading skills and motivation. Each child in the program also receives 25 free books to take home. Philly Reading Coaches is provided by Philadelphia's Citywide Out of School Time Initiative.

In my opinion, Young Achievers' unwavering devotion to their community exemplifies strong moral integrity and character of the leadership team. Young Achievers is an advocate stakeholder always available to assist Carnell Elementary making friendly relationships with everyone.

Young Achievers is a trustworthy high performance organization intentionally designed to achieve excellence by bringing out the best in people. Young Achievers leadership team and supportive professionals have demonstrated to be highly reliable and responsible in ensuring safety to the families and the youth they serve. Over the years I have witnessed that quality performance is evident at Young Achievers due to the family satisfaction and growth of youth retention.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at the above telephone number. Thank you.

Hilderbrand Pelzer III, Principal

Sincerely